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IN THE MATTER  of the Resource Management Act 1991 (RMA) 

AND  

IN THE MATTER  Intensification Planning Instruments Plan Changes (IPI) and 
related Regional Policy Statement and Plan Changes to the 
Auckland Unitary Plan – Operative in Part (AUP-OP) 

 
PROCEDURAL MINUTE (11 MAY 2023) FROM THE HEARING PANEL  

 
MR C LEVIN (SUBMITTER 504) - CODING OF THE SUBMISSION TO BOTH PLAN CHANGES 78 AND 82.   

 
1. In accordance with the Resource Management Act 1991 (RMA) - Part 6 Clause 96 of the First 

Schedule and sections 34 and 34A, the Auckland Council (the Council) has appointed an 
Independent Hearing Panel (IHP).  The IHP has been delegated to hear submissions and make 
recommendations to the Council on the IPI plan changes and decisions on the non IPI plan 
changes.  Its delegations also include addressing any procedural matters.   

 
2. The IHP has received the Memorandum1 from Mr Webb, legal counsel for Mr Levin in respect of 

the coding of the submission to both Plan Changes 78 and 82.  Paragraph 8 of the Memorandum 
states: 
 

The allocation to PC 82 was at the direction of the Council. Without prejudice to the position of any 
further submitters, Mr Levin requests submissions 28.1 and 28.2 be reallocated back to PC78 as 504.1 
and 504.2    

 
3. The IHP records that Mr Levin’s entire submission can be heard when they speak to the other 

relevant submission point at the hearings for PC 78.  This will, as pointed out by Mr Webb 
“..have the additional advantage of enabling all submissions originally filed as 504 to be heard 
together as they are complementary to each other”2.  

 
4. Any enquiries regarding this minute, or related matters, should be directed to the council’s 

Senior Hearing Advisor, Mr Sam Otter by email at npsudhearings@aucklandcouncil.govt.nz.  
 

 
Greg Hill Chairperson   
 
11 May 2023 

 
1 Dated 1 May 2023 
2 Paragraph 9 on the Memorandum  
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